
Resource Committee Minutes/PIT Count After Action Review
February 7th, 2019
Attendance: Norm Maze-Shalom House; Janice- Catholic Charities; Michael Roy-Preble Street; David Banta-TCMHS/PATH; David Bilodeau-TCMHS/PATH; Brandon Pelletier-TCMHS; Nancy DuBord
Attending By Phone: Heather Dyer-MaineHousing; Linda Plourde-MaineHousing; Kelly Watson- MaineHousing
Resource Committee meeting minutes for January 2020 were reviewed and accepted.
Remainder of meeting group reviewed the 2019 PIT Count planning process.  The following feedback was shared with the committee for consideration regarding the 2020 PIT Count.
1. PIT Planning Process:
· It was recommended the planning group develop a flow chart which shows where/who a volunteer can turn to for help and includes contact information for the people filling different roles.  
· There should be more meetings throughout the year.  
· There should be more community engagement in the planning process.  
· More media coverage of all aspects of the planning process.
· Find ways to engage providers more in the planning process.  
· Group recommended improved communication as a way to improve outreach efforts.  
· More outreach to faith-based groups to increase their participation as often times (especially in more rural communities) it is the local faith-based groups serving the homeless people in those communities.  
· More coordination with organizations that would like data from the count, as well as those wanting to collect additional data points of information.  
2. Methodology: 
· Current methodology works to provide time necessary for connecting with homeless people who are difficult to find and/or meet on a specific day.  No changes to methodology recommended at this time.  
3. Outreach Leads:
· It was agreed that this year, the lack of identified outreach leads had a negative impact on the planning process.  Because the position is filled by individuals who voluntarily step up and agree to take on the role, it was difficult to find leaders.  It was agreed more needs to be done to improve the recruitment process, but due the group was not able to generate recommendations on how to improve this area of the planning process.  
· Discussed possibly changing format.  So instead of a lead for each of the 16 counties, divide the state into a few regions, for which we can recruit for leads.  
4. Forms:
· Forms should come out earlier than a month (or less) prior to the count.  This will allow more time to train volunteers in administering the survey to homeless people.  It was also allow time for volunteers to be come comfortable with asking the various questions, particularly the youth addendum forms.  
· The forms should include the address to send completed forms to and the date all completed forms are due into MaineHousing.
· Increase awareness that training is available for those who volunteer for the count (including paid staff at agencies who are also participating in the count process.)
· Hold trainings earlier.  Possibly as early as September prior to the count.
· The MCoC /MaineHousing should look into utilizing updated technology for data collection, such as an app that can be used instead of (or in conjunction with) paper survey forms.  
5. Volunteers:
·  Provide clear work flow so people will know who to go to for what.
· Develop tracking system to track how volunteers heard of the opportunity to volunteer.  
6. Public relations
· Group recommended that there be more than one flier about the count available, with one flier providing more detail about exactly what the count is and why people should participate.  
· More work should be done to develop a more cohesive message about the count.  
· More use of social media.
· Press Releases should include information about training being available. 
7. Recommendations to the Maine Continuum of Care:
· Planning should begin 9 months prior to the count.  This will provide ample time for all aspects of the planning process and keep the NOFA process from negatively impacting the PIT count planning process. 
· The PIT planning group would benefit from feedback from the Board/MCoC regarding possible ways to improve the process of recruiting people to fill the role of outreach lead.  
· Overall, it was agreed that the current planning structure (i.e. all aspects of the planning process are handled by individuals volunteering time to this endeavor) is close to being maxxed out on how far it can take the planning process.  This group is recommending that the MCoC Board and Maine Housing discuss the pros/cons of creating the paid position of a Point In Time Planning Coordinator.  The creation of this position would ensure that there will be someone who is able to focus on all aspects of the PIT count planning process year round.  The ability to spend the time on planning will also help develop the structural systems to ensure the quality of the count process remains intact, from year to year regardless of who is willing/able to volunteer to participate in the count planning process.  
